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CRESWELL PARISH COUNCIL
         Annual Public Meeting held at Stafford North End     Community Centre, Holmcroft Road, Stafford ST16 1JG
On 7th April 2025 at 7:00pm

Attended by: 
Cllr Harford (Chairperson)

Cllr P Glover

Cllr C Hawkridge 


2 x Members of the public

Cllr J Rose - SBC
Minutes
	1
	Apologies

None received all council attended

	2
	Minutes of last Meeting – 17th June 2024

Approved as a true record

	3
	To receive the Chairman’s Annual Report

Residents of Creswell, fellow councillors, and residents

I am pleased on behalf of the Creswell Parish Council to present the Annual Statement of the Chair for 2024/25.

This period in office has been a steep learning curve, and in so many ways exciting.

I feel along with my fellow councillors, we have learned and grown together in helping to serve the residents.

With this in mind, on behalf of everyone I would like to thank our Parish Clerk who has guided us and supported us with her expert knowledge.

During 2024/25, the Creswell Parish Council has focussed on serving our residents, and it has been an interesting first year.

Thanks to the efforts of our Clerk and my fellow councillors, the Parish Council has remained in financial budget. I feel that we have spent our budget wisely and with careful consideration.

Our processes have again received independent external scrutiny from our auditors.

We successfully engaged the opinion of many residents within Creswell by way of a questionnaire, and have gauged feeling and wishes of the residents. So, thank you for the many responses

During this year we have successfully seen the installation of a solar powered AED unit situated by the newly installed bus shelter. This will benefit the residents.

I would also like to take this opportunity to offer thanks to our residents, our local Borough and County Councillors who have attended our meetings, providing extremely helpful updates, and who have helped ensure we have been able to fulfil our duties as a Parish Council.

We have ensured planning applications have been reviewed and managed in line with policy, received and acted upon concerns raised by our residents, and escalating issues when required.

We have maintained excellent communications with the developers who have ongoing projects within the Parish.

They are very kindly allowing to hold a gathering on a safe part of the land so that the residents of Creswell can come together and celebrate the afternoon country wide celebrations for VE day.

As we move forward in 2025, the 80th VE Day Celebration is close, and we must be mindful to remember the events of the past.

Our first task was to respectfully honour the Annual Perrin Memorial Service, and we also paid our respects at the Harry Kerr Memorial. We will again lay wreaths and fly VE flags at both memorials.

I would like to thank all those involved in helping us to remember these historical personal sacrifices that were made in WW2 within our parish.

It has been a privilege to be the Chairperson of Creswell Parish Council and to work alongside my fellow Parish Councillors and clerk.

We will continue to try and represent our community, making decisions for the good of the residents, to be open, honest and transparent in our decisions.

I hope this summary can be a useful update for the residents of our community.



	4
	Public Forum

Opportunity for members of the public to raise issues with the Parish Council. 
Members of the public (MOP) reported the following:

· Lamppost bulbs need replacing on Eccleshall Road. Residents to confirm lamppost numbers to clerk.

· A MOP has kindly offered to refurbish and install the original plaque from the old bus shelter. 

· The parish council asked MOP if they though having a Real Time Passenger Information (RTPI) Pole would be beneficial to the community. Residents thought because of the expense, it wouldn’t be a good use of pc funds. 

	5
	Meeting Closed

19:13pm


